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Dear brothers and sisters,
Greetings from Lviv Ukraine!

In July and August, Lviv Church of Christ continued its active work despite
everything. We put goals only to grow ministries to preach the gospel. The church
meets every day during the week, sometimes even several times a day. All this is
done to strengthen in faith of Christians and to preach Christ to the unbelievers.

Lviv Bible School

We have started a new school year. To our surprise, many people got interested in
our format for studying. Right now we are the only Bible school with the biggest
number of online and offline students, that has over 20 students. We have already
got the schedule for the semester. One Bible course is taught about 20-30 hours,
which allows the students to study the topic or book of the Bible on a very good
level. | keep trying to engage other teachers, good brethren, strong in faith, and
wonderful Bible scholars. So if you are willing to teach a Bible course, please
message me. Also if you are willing to support this ministry financially (especially
such expenses of the school as: study materials, print-outs, books, etc.), you can
also message me.

Work with the children

Our church keeps giving a great attention to our children and also to the children of
internal refugees who suffer during the war and were forced to move to Lviv. We try
to show them God’s love through the ministries that our church provides. Our ladies
in the church, and sometimes men, are very active in the work with the future
generation of Christians of Ukraine. We still have an active Christian club for
children on Saturdays and Sunday Bible school for children.

Bible classes for ladies

Ladies keep meeting every Monday for joint prayer and fellowship. Our church is
trying to assist them in every way to develop this ministry.

Youth group meetings

Our youth group meets on Saturdays after the kids’ club; and whenever it is
possible we try to connect these two ministries in a way that kids, who become



teenagers, we invite to youth group meetings, so that on every stage of growing up,
the faith of new Christians would grow.

Sunday worship

No matter what, church keeps meeting, in order to remember about Christ every
Sunday even if there are air raid sirens warning about rocket danger. On Sundays
we still have about 50 people in attendance together with the children, and we
always have guests/non-Christian’s. Also we are happy that we had an opportunity
to rent a bigger hall in the same building we were previously located. We started
feeling that the church is growing and that place was too tight, and now we worship
together with more space.

Dear brothers and sisters, | ask you to keep praying so that the war in Ukraine
would stop, and for safety of Christians in Ukraine. Pray for brothers and sisters in
the army that are protecting their country. Unfortunately, | must tell you that one of
our brothers, who was drafted into the army, died in action in august defending our

country. Please pray for his family, for his pregnant wife, and his little child.

| am grateful for your support both in prayers and in finances. If you want to contact
me and learn more about ministries in Lviv and in Ukraine and if you want to help in
these ministries, please write or call me.

God bless you all abundantly!
Your brother and coworker in Christ, Stas
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